GREAT CRANSLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Parish Council meeting






held on September 8th 2016
PRESENT:-    Cllr. R. Barnwell (Chairman)
Cllr. P. Appleby (Vice-Chairman)



Cllr. S. Ablett


Cllr. A Bussey



Cllr. D Whalley
Cllr. R Whalley



Mrs T. M. Lacy

16.75.1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Received from Cllr. Littler
16,76.2.   5 MIN. EACH ALLOTTED TIME FOR MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.

No takers

16.77.3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None
16.78.4. MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  11th August 2016 

Cllrs. agreed to be signed as accurate by the Chairman
16.79.5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 Re para. 16.63.6 STREET LIGHTING MAP – Mrs Lacy had not yet received one from KBC
16.80.6. CORRESPONDENCE & CLERKS UPDATE

Diplomatic bag review:-  The Chairman had had asked Cllrs for their opinion of the wording for the Millennium Sculpture info. board. Several words were altered. See para. 16.87.13.
Emails received and forwarded to Cllrs.:- From David Pope re Rural Forum attendance. 

From G Weller re correspondence. 
Items for distribution:- Adverts. The Clerk- Set. 2106: Clerks & Councils Direct- Sept. 2016:
SLCC AGM Notice 14th October 2016
Items for discussion:- 
NCALC Freedom of info. workshop 20th Sept. 10-2.30pm: No-one able to attend
NCALC Training dates:- 
‘Off to a flying Start’ Nov. 19th  Cllr. Bussey will attend. This has been booked, payment £39 required afterwards.

Risk Assessment course, Tuesday1st Nov. 11-1pm. The Chairman may attend. 

Mr Weller-email:-The Clerk reported an email from Mr Weller saying a copy of a letter from Mr & Mrs Geidt had not been given to him. Mrs Lacy will apologise and send this. He referred to a letter sent to Ian Boyes. The Clerk contacted the Highways by phone so there is no record of this.   
Mr & Mrs Geidt letter:- The Clerk reported a letter from Mr & Mrs Geidt requesting copies of correspondence involving their property, sent to the Parish Council during the last four years, and a copy of the August minutes. This was agreed by Councillors.
KBC Rural Forum:-at Village Hall Gt. Cransley. Help needed to set up and make tea coffee etc. All Cllrs given agenda and notes, at present most Cllrs.and Clerk will attend. 
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KBC Mailing List:-Lorraine Hogg asks for full list of Cllrs.and contact details. Mrs Lacy will send these.
NCALC 69th AGM 8th October at Wootton Hall, Wootton Park, Northampton.10am -1pm. No-one is able to attend. The Chairman took details to see if anyone at Mawsley PC could go and represent both PC’s

16.81.7. FINANCE

Opening Balance  








£11021.00p

Lloyds TSB BIA Projects Account Interest



09.08.16                  £0.17p

Lloyds TSB BIA Account Interest




09.08.16
        £0.06p

Total










£11021.23p
 

Payments

T M Lacy Salary






08.09.16              £282.33p

T M Lacy admin.






08.09.16
      £20.00p
 
Closing Balance








£10718.90p


BDO External Audit
 2015-2016









No matters arising which required issuing of a separate additional issues arising report. The Notice of Conclusion of Audit has been put on the GCPC noticeboard and website as required. Section 1and 3 of the Annual Return has been published on the website as required. All details required of the Annual Return have been approved by Cllrs of GCPC. No fee is applicable. Details of Chairman and Clerk will be sent. Dates for audit 2016-2017 have been chosen by the Clerk. GCPC agreed that a client satisfaction survey should best be completed by the Clerk 

Zurich Insurance
The Government have announced a rise in Insurance Premium tax from 9.5% to 10% from Oct. 1st 2016 for all policies which renew after that date. GCPC do not need to take any action but should be aware there will be an increase in insurance when the policy is renewed.
16.82.8. PLANNING

Notification that Mr Kelly, 7 Holly Lane has applied to fell an apple tree.

16.83.9. POLICE MATTERS/NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

PCSO 7190 Margaret Lawson sent an email stating that there were no reported crimes in August. No details of the area given.

Cllr. Appleby reported a house in Loddington Rd had been broken into, car keys taken and a car stolen on Sept 4th. 

16.84.10. HIGHWAYS – Cllr. Appleby
Enhancement Gangs:- Mrs Lacy had contacted Rebecca Miller- communications manager at Northants Highways as GCPC had heard nothing re when the gang would be in Gt. Cransley- only June to Sept. Ms Miller said she had received no request, but this had definitely been sent. Cllr. Appleby sent the request again and arrangements have now been resolved and Ms Miller will contact Cllr. Appleby a week before the gang is due.

Flooding in Church Lane:- Letters and photographs have been received from Mr & Mrs Geidt. Re the flooding of part of their property. They contacted Ian Smith – Kierwsp- area maintenance manager– and action has now been taken as they requested. 
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Cllr. Ablett reported that white lines needed to be replaced in Bridle Way as parked cars are causing  obstructions to access from various locations. He has informed Street Doctor who indicated this would be dealt with in the Autumn, Ref No 827352.

16.85.11. CVHMC MEETING- Cllr. Barnwell
The Flower Show in the Village Hall on Sept 3rd had fewer entries this year although some new people entered. This appeared to be as a result of holidays by regular contributors. About £300 was raised but it involved a lot of work for this amount. The committee may put an article in the Chronicle in the Spring encouraging people to think about what they could sow for next year’s event.

16.86.12. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
GCPC has the permission of Mawsley PC to use and alter to suit where necessary, the questionnaire they have designed. This will be sent to all households in the Parish. Andrew Needham, ( Assistant Development Officer, Planning Policy) has asked for a progress update and Mrs Lacy will inform him of this. 

16.87.13. PARISH PLAN

Millenium Sculpture:- The Chairman has discussed with the makers of the information board various ways of attaching this. Several options were discussed and the Chairman will get further recommendations and prices from the makers. The wording is now decided.

War Memorial:- The Stone Masons - Darren Tebbutt- have started work on the refurbishment of the War Memorial. After looking at the quotation, Cllr. Barnwell will see what is being done the next day. 
16.88.14. WEBSITE
Cllr. D Whalley said all obligatory items have been put on the site.

16.89.15. ITEMS FOR CRANSLEY CHRONICLE

1. Dates 2. War Memorial- Cllr. D Whalley will write an article

16.90.18  INFORMATION FROM COUNCILLORS 
Dog Fouling :- signs have been put along parts of Church Lane about this problem. The Cllrs. are certain it is not residents of Great Cransley who are causing the dog problem. 

Litter:- Cllrs. are investigating the problem of beer cans being thrown over or into the hedges in large numbers.

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on October 13th 2016 at 7pm.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.
Signed………………………………….

Date……………………………………..
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